
Preface

This work was suggested to me: a study of the archived material concerning
the history of the first missions of the Consolata Missionary Institute, mate-
rial that is still largely unpublished. The research is limited to the history of
the first mission “stations” and comprises the years 1902 to 1905, when the
field of missionary work entrusted to the Consolata Institute was declared
by Propaganda Fide as an “Independent Mission”, a detachment from the
Apostolic Vicariate of the “Northern Zanguebar”, where the Fathers of the
Holy Spirit work.

I wish to thank Prof. Fr. Pierre Blet who followed me, systematically, in
this work. I owe him whatever is good in it.

I also wish to thank all the professors of the Faculty of History of the
Church at the Pontifical Gregorian University for their scientific preparation
that has facilitated my knowledge and love for the history of the Church, and
for their constant example of priestly life.

My gratefulness and fraternal thanks go to Fr. Edmondo Cavicchi who
subjected my observations and evaluations to the scrutiny of his undisputed
knowledge of the Kikuyu world and corrected the first part of the work line
by line. He has also revised all this research. 

The list of those to whom I owe my thanks for helping me in this work is
long, but I cannot fail to mention Fr. Angelo Cavallin and Fr. Antonio Acco-
to, for their constant welcome and opportune counsel and suggestions; and
Fr. Francesco Peyron together with the Novitiate Community of Certosa Pe-
sio for their hospitality that greatly reduced my fatigue.

Finally, very special thanks to Fr. Gottardo Pasqualetti. His friendship
and support helped turn this manuscript into a book. 

* * *

In addition to the names I remembered in the original Italian preface, I
would like to thank two people whose hard work has made this translation a
reality: Gemma De Bono, who substantially revised the manuscript and Car-
men Sceppacerca, for updating the references to the new archival cataloguing
system. Eventually, my deepest gratitude goes to two other people: Leonardo
Sileo, Rector Magnificus of Pontifical Urbaniana University who wanted this
translation as a Festschrift honouring my years-long teaching career in this
University; Prof. Benedict Kanakappally, Vice Rector, for everything.
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